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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 
233 North Michigan Ave., Suite 600 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

Financial Management Group 

Amir Bassiri 
New York State 
Department of Health (DOH) 
Acting Medicaid Director 
99 Washington Ave-One Commerce Plaza Suite 1432 
Albany, NY 12210 

RE:  New York Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 22-0080 

Dear Director Bassiri: 

We have reviewed the proposed New York State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-B 
submitted under TN-22-0080, which was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) on September 30th, 2022.  This State Plan Amendment proposes to increase Comprehensive 
Psychiatric Emergency Program (CPEP) reimbursement rates for triage and referral, and full 
emergency visits. 

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an 
effective date of July 1, 2022. We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the new state 
plan page. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Jerica Bennett at 
1-410-786-1167 or jerica.bennett@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Director 
Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

June 29, 2023

      

      





Attachment 4.19-B 

New York 
2(ao) 

TN #        22-0080      Approval Date _                               _________ 

Supersedes TN # ___New  _   Effective Date __July 1, 2022      ___________ 

1905(a)(2)(A) Outpatient Hospital Services 

42 C.F.R. § 440.20 

Comprehensive Psychiatric Emergency Program (CPEP) hospital outpatient services are reimbursed on a 
daily basis. A CPEP provider may receive reimbursement for one Triage and Referral visit or one Full 
Emergency visit service in one calendar day.  

Effective July 1, 2022, statewide fees for Comprehensive Psychiatric Emergency Program Services are 
available at the following Office of Mental Health website link: 

https://omh.ny.gov/omhweb/medicaid_reimbursement/excel/cpep.xlsx 

June 29, 2023




